NMII Monthly Board Meeting Minutes             (Approved November 21, 2018)

Attendees:





          

 

	Bob McConaghy
	[Y]
	Kathryn Fitchett
	[Y]
	Tim Crabtree
	[Y]
	TJ Emele APM
	[Y]

	Marie Jackson 
	[N]
	Doug Jones
	[Y]
	 
	[Y]
	
	


ACTION ITEMS

	Assigned To
	Item Assigned
	Date Due:

	Kathryn
	Send Marie the written landscaping report for the minutes
	On going

	Kathryn
	Maintain the roof replacement list and notify the board when a roof needs to be moved up on the list or added to the list. Consult w/ John and/or Red Mountain Roofing as needed
	On going

	
	
	


Meeting called to order 7:03 pm by Bob.
There was one homeowner, in addition to TJ and the 4 board members who attended.
Topic: Homeowners  (Allotted 2 minutes each)
Lot#144 -  Alan Steiner -  (1) discussion of the “purple potato” plant and Sun County’s trimming the bushes; (2) stated that the grass on the west side of the property is not being watered; (3) the sidewalk at 8052 N. 31st Lane has a low area by the sidewalk and is a trip hazard. 
Topic: Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the September 2018 board meeting were tabled to December. 
The minutes from the October 2018 board meeting were approved. Tim moved the minutes be accepted/approved, and Doug seconded the motion. Motion passed.
Topic: File Financials for Review

Kathryn discussed some of the items in the October 2018 financials and asked if we had any questions. Kathryn moved the financials be filed for review, and Tim seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Topic: Title transfers & pending sales
There was one title transfer. 3113 W Royal Palm; 10/30/18; $136,000; 2-story upgrades.
Topic: Work orders
There was a discussion around the work orders.  There are two open work orders for soffits.  Soffits are not being addressed at this time. 
Topic: Architectural Requests
There were no AR requests to review.
Topic: Committee Reports

Building and Maintenance – Kathryn advised us of the report for the maintenance landscaping report from John for October 2018.  (a) the lock at mail cage #4 was repaired by ABest; (b) John and Teri met with Kenny and Todd from Sun Country, along with Doug and Kathryn, and discussed the landscaping problems; (c) John inspected mail cage #1 and the dumpster, and determined they were not damaged from the fire started by two boys caught in Steiner’s video camera; (d) there were two tree root plumbing problems in one week (Lots 244 and 150/151), resulting in about $7,000 worth of damages; (e) worked on shed and security lights; (f) sprinklers; (g) John attended the ROC hearing; (h) obtained a new pool buoy recommended by Blue Marlin; (i) repaired the sink in the women’s restroom in the clubhouse; (j) met with the insurance agent and Kathryn to examine the damage made by the storm in July 2018; (k) went to Post Office several times regarding the lock in mail cage #3 needing replacement; (l) back flow domestic water leak at mail cage #4; Sun Country to repair; (m) two cars on 31st Lane broken into, and appears the homeowners are being targeted; (n) finished work orders for leaking roofs; (o) cut up big tree limb which broke off of the eucalyptus tree by the dirt pile; (p) repaired block watch sign which fell off of a pole; and (q) adjusted time clock for the pool because of the shorter sunlight days. 
Landscaping Report  - Doug, Kathryn, John, and Teri met with Kenny and Todd of Sun Country, our landscaping company, for their monthly meeting.  Sun Country to give a bid to replace the grass on Northern Avenue with quarter minus granite.  Landscapers are to get weeds out of asphalt and around sheds.  Todd had several suggestions of better plants to put in our flowerbeds. Other problems were discussed. We have a new crew, which is the fifth crew within a two-month period. 
Management Report- TJ reviewed his report and action items he had completed since the last meeting. He is still researching resources to clean the clubhouse, and Zero Res was suggested.  Board members to review the board packet for the details of his report. 
The board members discussed the problems with the clubhouse and decided that the duct work needs attention.  Kathryn is to call her air conditioner guy (Roger) to see if he can determine if our air conditioners were installed correctly and connected to the duct work correctly by Charles Greenbaum when they replaced our roof.

Block watch Report – Marie – announcements. Marie was not able to attend the meeting tonight but submitted her report.  The GAIN event was held on Sat, Oct 20th from 11am - 1:30pm in the BBQ area behind the clubhouse.  There were about 8 police officers in attendance including our CAO.  There were about 12 homeowners/residents in attendance. Reminder flyers were placed on the back fences of each unit earlier in the week. Over all it was a successful event. The receipts for the food purchased and a follow up report was sent to the board on 10/23/18.
There was a CPCA/PNP meeting on Oct 24,2018.  Flyers were placed in the mailcages

There is no CPCA meeting in Nov.  The next meeting will be the Holiday Potluck on Dec 5th. It starts at 6:30pm.  Doors open @ 6pm for set up.  It will be at the College America Phoenix Campus. - Auditorium (next to Castles and Coasters).  Bring a dish to share - assigned by the 1st letter of your last name.  Flyers will be placed in the mailcages.  All homeowners and residents are encouraged to attend.
Block Watch Grant - Marie will be assisting Kathryn in writing a blockwatch grant for 2019.  Doug has also been added as a signer on the grant. Marie and Kathryn attended 2 block watch grant writing meetings to get Kathryn up to speed on the grant writing process.  We are asking for the following items: solar lighting for in front of Doug’s building; popcorn machine; office supplies; clubhouse supplies (plates; plastic ware, paper towels, etc.); LED lighting. 
Kathryn moved that the Northern Manor Two board authorize Kathryn Fitchett and Doug Jones as signers on the grant contract and act on the board's behalf.  They also approved the grant application as written and agreed to accept related program /financial responsibilities if applicable.  Kathryn moved and Tim 2nd the motion. Passed.
Block watch materials were available at the check in table. All residents are encouraged to report suspicious activity to Crime Stop. Everyone should report graffiti to APM and Graffiti Busters. If you see something, say something.
Topic: Old Business

Roofs –Kathryn is keeping track of the roofs and will give the board the updated copy of the roofs that have been completed as needed.  
Roofing - Kathryn advised there are 5 roofs left to replace. Lots 210, 211 and Kathryn's building.
Storm Damage & Insurance Claim – Travelers insurance adjuster came to inspect storm damage.  He did not receive the claim until November 8, and Kathryn questioned TJ as to why our insurance agent waited from June 30 to November to turn in our claim.  TJ is to call our insurance agent and find out why the delay happened.  Kathryn wanted to get a new insurance agent, but TJ thinks that we would also have to get a new insurance company if we did that.  Gerrit (the adjuster) said that we were entitled to $3,000 for the trees we lost, and the cost of removing the trees from any damaged structures. That would include four trees: the tree that hit the wall by Lot 151; the tree that landed on Lot 151’s roof; the tree that landed on Jan Wettingale’s storage shed; and the tree that landed on the wall and power line on Northern Avenue.  
Capitol Fence – To come out and repaint our fence.  Did not show up for first appointment.
ROC Update & GR-Taylor Warranty Roofs – Discussion to be held in executive session. The hearing was held on October 29, and postponed to July 1, 2019, by the Administrative Judge.
Clubhouse Cleaning - Tabled
Topic: New Business
Greenbaum & Taylor Contracts for Revising roofs – Kathryn has prepared a contract for Charles Greenbaum to inspect Taylor’s work, and Doug reviewed the contract. Kathryn also prepared a contract for Garry Taylor to re-do the repairs on the 26 roofs in the ROC Complaint by July 1, 2019, and Doug reviewed.   However, Charles has been in two wrecks recently, and his business is on hold and his health is bad right now.  Kathryn spoke with Penny Koepke regarding whether Chris Figueroa could be substituted in for Charles as our expert witness in the Complaint.  She said it could be done if Chris agrees with Charles’s assessment of the roofs.  Kathryn to call Chris and discuss the subject. 
Screen Vendors (screen machine unreliable) – Bob is to give TJ the name of his screen guy to contact. 
Palm Tree Removal – Kathryn moved, and Tim seconded Kathryn’s motion, to have Sun Country remove the two palm trees in the clubhouse parking lot for a cost of $1,000. Motion passed.  Kathryn to advise Sun Country.  
Roof Repairs- Lot #161 Paulson – Matter tabled for December to get a bid for a new roof. Bob also wants Kathryn to ask Chris Figueroa if we do the elastomeric repairs, and they don’t prevent a roof leak, can we get a credit for the elastomeric repairs against getting a new roof installed. 
Concrete Proposal near lot# 150 from Chris Morga – Kathryn advised that as this repair has to be done, and Chris’s bid was under $500 ($400), that as Treasurer, she told Chris to proceed with the repairs. 
McConaghy Gutter – Bob advised that he has replaced the down spout gutter three times, and that it was stolen each time. There are significant stains on the wall. John can replace the down spout and see if it is stolen again, or we can just repaint the wall.  Bob does not want the down spout to be mounted inside his patio to drip into the flower bed. 
Sun Country Contract Increase – The contract for January 1, 2019, will increase by about $60, from $2,250 to $2,310. 
Blue Marlin Contract Increase – In January 2019, Blue Marlin’s contract will increase from $300 in the winter months and $440 in the summer months, to the following:   For performing these services 3x a week (May-Oct), it will be $470/month plus chemicals. For 2x a week service (Nov-Apr), it will be $320/month plus chemicals.  Service is billed monthly in advance and chemicals in the month they are consumed.  Chemical costs will vary throughout the year. There is a much higher demand for chlorine and other chemicals during the summer months.   All repairs will be billed separately.  Service calls for repairs are billed at $79/hr & heater calls (if applicable) are billed at $85/hr.  They will only send a repairman with our authorization.
December party for Marie – Kathryn will order pizza, salad, chicken wings for the December board meeting as a thank you to Marie for her hard work these past 10-12 years. 
Adjournment: 8:40 pm
Executive session

There was an exec session.
Next Board Meeting: Monthly Board meeting is on December 19, 2018, at 7:00 pm at the community room at Metro Center in the food court area.  Enter from the west side of the mall near the Harkins theaters.  
